**ORGANIZED 1946** 

MEMBER OF THE
NATIONAL FEDERATION OF
STATE HIGH SCHOOL
ASSOCIATIONS



TELEPHONE: (410) 767-0376 FAX: (410) 333-3111

R. ANDREW WARNER EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Maryland State Department of Education 200 West Baltimore Street Baltimore, MD 21201

March 13, 2020

## **For Immediate Release**

## **MPSSAA Statement Regarding Interscholastic Athletics**

The Maryland Public Secondary Schools Athletic Association (MPSSAA) fully supports the leadership of the Maryland State Department of Education (MSDE) and will make the necessary modifications to interscholastic athletics.

## Effective immediately:

- All interscholastic athletic teams are required to cancel all team practices until schools are reopened which at the earliest will be March 30, 2020. After schools reopen, interscholastic athletic teams may not practice until they are authorized by their respective local educational agency to resume practices.
- All interscholastic athletic contests shall be cancelled through April 6, 2020. April 6, 2020, becomes the first available playdate for scheduling consideration. All schedules after April 6, 2020, must meet the weekly limitations as detailed in the MPSSAA handbook.
- All interscholastic teams should reconsider contests after April 6, 2020, that may include more than 250 individuals.
- All interscholastic athletic teams should reconsider any opponents after April 6, 2020, that may be out-of-state.
- The MPSSAA State Basketball Championships remains postponed until further notice.

The MPSSAA will remain vigilant regarding interscholastic athletics and the health and safety of students and school communities. The MPSSAA will continue work collaboratively with the MSDE and other relevant state agencies to determine the best route for interscholastic athletics to resume. All schools should direct questions to their local educational agencies and be mindful this guidance may change at any given time.